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The recent cold weather has not been so 
damaging on the fruit as was feared.  Much 
of the very early has been killed.  The 
prunes that were in blossom during the 
heavy snow seem to have received but little 
damage so far as can be know at present.  It 
is reported that the Peterson peach orchard 
has suffered very much.  Also the famous 
Ahern cherry orchard.  It is probable, 
however, that the first reports will not be 
entirely verified.

The work of rebuilding the Three Pines 
Lumber company flume is progressing 
favorably and another week will see it near 
completion.

Work on the Corliss hotel building is at a 
standstill, as all available help is being used 
on the flume.

The family of Mr. Dean has arrived and are 
now residents of this place.  Mr. Dean is 
going ahead with the construction of his 
dwelling house.

The last meeting of the glee club was held at 
the home of Geo. Baer.  A very enjoyable 
evening was spent by the large company 
present.  Some very entertaining numbers 
were give.  The Misses Corlis and 
Vanderbilt rendered a vocal selection.  Mr. 
Baer and Mr. Croxton convulsed the house 
with a comedy act that would do credit to 
many who do not till the soil for a 
livelihood, as do these sons of soil.

Mr. Baer, who has been in very poor health 
much of the winter, has recovered.

R. E. Daniel, store keeper and time keeper 
for the lumber company at the sawmill, had 
the misfortune to cut his left thumb while 
splitting wood Sunday afternoon.  Dr. 
Loughridge, the physician for the National 
Hospital association, sent a carriage out and 
brought him to the South Pacific hospital. 
The thumb will be saved.  Mrs. Daniel 
accompanied her husband to the hospital.

On a very recent visit to Grants Pass the 
writer was much impressed with the 
improvements now going on there.  The new 
hard-surface streets have added greatly to 
the general appearance and indicate more 
than any other improvement the change 
from a country town to one with city 
conveniences and comforts.  The many 
buildings in course of construction are of a 
class that shows permanency.  The town is 
surely on the upward grade and is a sort of 
index to the general improvement in all the 
country tributary.

Miss Lillian Hubert, of Grants Pass, is in our 
town, stopping with Mrs. W. B. Stennett.

J. D. Cook made a flying trip to the Pass 
Saturday.

Fred Minsch is in this place subdividing 
some of the timber company’s lands into 
acre tracts for which there is a demand.

The next meeting of the glee club will be at 
the residence of Mrs. Levi Corlis.


